Catherine Cline

From: S&G Information Request Staff

Sent: Wednesday, July 13, 2022 11:09 AM

To: xxo5@cdc.gov

Subject: RE: CDC FOIA #22-01252 Final Response Letter {Siri} (IR#0727)
Attachments: 22-01252 Final Response Letter {Siri}.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Dear Sir or Madam,
This email is a follow up for clarification regarding the Final Response we received on June 24, 2022 for FOIA #22-01252.

1) The final response stated that “CDC was at maximum telework during the requested time periods”. Could you
please clarify the specific time periods the agency was at maximum telework between the months of September
2021 to March 2022?

2) Inthe final response OSSAM relayed that vaccination status was not required to be provided. However, the
agency was providing vaccine compliance rates at that time. See
https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2021/11/24/statement-hhs-secretary-xavier-becerra-omb-release-federal-
covid-19-vaccination-data.html.html and https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2021/12/03/statement-hhs-
secretary-xavier-becerra-release-of-departments-division-level-covid-19-vaccination-data.html.html. Could you
provide clarification regarding this?

Thank you,

Annalise Beube, Law Clerk

Siri | Glimstad
20200 West Dixie Highway
Suite 902

Aventura, FL 33180
Main: 786-244-5660
Facsimile: 646-417-5967
www.sirillp.com

This email may contain material that is confidential, privileged and/or attorney work product for the sole use of the intended recipient. Any
review, reliance or distribution by others or forwarding without express permission is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient,
please contact the sender and delete all copies.

From: xxo5@cdc.gov <xxo5@cdc.gov>

Sent: Friday, June 24, 2022 9:53 AM

To: S&G Information Request Staff <foia@sirillp.com>
Subject: CDC FOIA #22-01252 Final Response Letter {Siri}

June 24, 2022

Request Number: 22-01252-FOIA



Dear Mr. Siri:

This is regarding your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request of March 29, 2022, seeking;:

A.

“Documents reflecting the number of COVID-19 infections and, of those, the
number of breakthrough infections among Centers for Disease Control
employees in the month of September 2021.

Documents reflecting the number of COVID-19 infections and, of those, the
number of breakthrough infections among Centers for Disease Control
employees in the month of October 2021.

Documents reflecting the number of COVID-19 infections and, of those, the
number of breakthrough infections among Centers for Disease Control
employees in the month of November 2021.

Documents reflecting the number of COVID-19 infections and, of those, the
number of breakthrough infections among Centers for Disease Control
employees in the month of December 2021.

Documents reflecting the number of COVID-19 infections and, of those, the
number of breakthrough infections among Centers for Disease Control
employees in the month of January 2022.

Documents reflecting the number of COVID-19 infections and, of those, the
number of breakthrough infections among Centers for Disease Control
employees in the month of February 2022.

Documents reflecting the number of COVID-19 infections and, of those, the
number of breakthrough infections among Centers for Disease Control
employees in the month of March 2022.”

Please see the attached letter.

Sincerely,

CDC/ATSDR FOIA Office

770-488-6399



